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August 26, 2009
Kristen Walli, Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Walli
Re: 2009 Rebasing Schedule – Board File No. EB-2009-0270

North Bay Hydro Distribution Limited (NBHDL) was included as one of the distributors scheduled for rate rebasing in 2009 on the Ontario Energy Board’s final list issued March 5, 2009. In this letter the applicants were encouraged to file a cost of service application based on the guidelines for Filing Requirements for Transmission and Distribution Application no later than August 28, 2009 for rates to become effective May 1, 2010. 

NBHDL has been working diligently with Borden Ladner Gervais and other consultants to complete and file the 2009 cost of service rate application; however we regret to inform the OEB that NBHDL will not be able to meet the August 28, 2009 deadline. The composition of NBHDL’s management team changed in late 2007 and early 2008 consisting of a new Chief Operating Officer, Manager of Finance, Manager of Engineering and Accountant, therefore the rate rebasing process is new to most key players and is contributing to the delayed application. NBHDL also engaged a third party to prepare a Fixed Asset Management Plan to support the proposed capital and preventative maintenance aspect of the application; this plan was not finalized until late April, which also delayed the progress. Another major contributor to the delay in completing the application on time was the review and audit of NBHDL’s regulatory asset accounts that took place from early March 2008 until August of 2009 when NBHDL filed its final submission to the OEB. NBHDL is still committed to filing a precise, clear and complete application that fulfills the Board’s updated filing requirements which in the end should result in less time being required of Board staff and Intervenors to process the rate application. 
We have reviewed the status of our work to date and are comfortable that NBHDL will be able to complete and submit the rate application on or before October 30, 2009. NBHDL understands and accepts there could be delays in processing this cost of service application. We regret any inconvenience that this delay may cause.

Sincerely,
Cindy Tennant
Manager, Finance

North Bay Hydro Distribution Limited

(705) 474-8100 (310)

ctennant@northbayhydro.com
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